## THE MUSEUM OF MODERN ART

11 WEST 53 STREET, NEW YORK 19, N. Y.

TELEPHONE: CIRCLE 5-8900

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: Thursday, November 1,1956

No. 101

MUSEUM OF MODERN ART ANNOUNCES ELECTION OF TWO OFFICERS

Charles T. Keppel has been elected Treasurer of the Museum of Modern Art, William A. M. Burden, President, announced today, and Sarah Rubenstein has been made Assistant Treasurer. The new officers were elected at the last Trustee meeting.

Mr. Keppel has been associated with the Museum of Modern Art since 1951 when he became Assistant Treasurer. He was a Commander in the U. S. Navy during World War II and before that was associated with the General Motors Corporation. He is a graduate of Columbia University and lives in Montrose, New York.

Miss Rubenstein joined the Museum staff as bookkeeper in 1942. She was promoted to accountant two years later and in 1946 was made assistant to the Comptroller. In 1951 she was named Comptroller.

Miss Rubenstein received a BA degree in Mathematics and statistics from Hunter College and a MBA degree in Accountancy from City College. Before joining the Museum, she did statistical research for the Bureau of Labor Statistics of the Department of Labor and for Columbia University's Educational Research Bureau. She was born and lives in New York City.

For further information contact Elizabeth Shaw, Publicity Director, Museum of Modern Art, 11 West 53 Street, New York 19, N. Y. Circle 5-8900.